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WSWS Officer and Committee Report
Office or Committee Name:  WSSA Representative
Officer or Chairperson Name:  Tim Miller
Date of Preparation (include year):  March 1, 2012
The 2012 WSSA annual meeting was held February 6-9 in Waikoloa, HI.  The meeting was very well attended, with 692 registered for the meeting with 108 registered as guests.  BOD members from The West are Rod Lym (President), James Anderson (Director of Publications), Sarah Ward and Anne Légère (members at large), and Cody Gray (APMS Representative); incoming WSSA officers from The West are Joe DiTomaso (Vice President), and Ian Burke (Treasurer).  Make up of the BOD may change, with discussion that the number of Members at Large may decrease from four to two.  The 2013 WSSA meeting will be a joint meeting with NEWSS and will be held in Baltimore, MD and the 2014 meeting will be a joint meeting with CWSS and will be held in Vancouver, BC.  Location for the 2015 meeting is still being considered.  
James Anderson reported that Weed Science and Weed Technology continue to be profitable for WSSA.  Invasive Plant Science and Management is in its third year and was accepted by Science Citation Index Expanded and Current Contents/Agriculture Biology & Environmental Sciences to determine its impact factor.  It is anticipated that both institutional and personal subscriptions of IPSM will continue to increase for this journal and that it will be profitable by Year 5.  Abstracts of articles submitted to Weed Technology will continue to be printed in English and Spanish through 2012, but Weed Science and IPSM will not require these until at least 2013, if at all.  Anne Légère conducted an initial needs assessment of whether to publish an on-line version of the Herbicide Handbook or continue with the printed book.  A committee was put together to come up with a marketing plan for the 10th edition, which is at least a year from publication.  Additional publications of interest are a book on Adjuvants for Agrochemicals and one on Research Methods in Weed Science.

Jill Schroeder continues to provide excellent service as Weed Science Subject Matter Expert at USEPA.  She reported to the BOD on various aspects of her duties, in particular the WSSA sponsorship for a tour of the weed resistance management challenges in Missouri, Illinois, and Arkansas that occurred August 15-17, 2011.  Jill, Kevin Bradley, Jason Norsworthy, and Bryan Young planned and conducted the tour for EPA and other agency personnel.

There was discussion about WSSA adopting the summary of the APHIS II Report on Herbicide Resistance as a position statement.  The BOD made slight modifications to the current wording, which will now go to HRAC for their consideration.  The BOD will vote on acceptance of this summary statement in the coming months. In other herbicide resistance action, Mike Owen is one of the lead WSSA contacts on The National Academy of Science Summit on Strategies to Manage Herbicide Resistant Weeds, set to convene May 10, 2012 in Washington, DC.  David Shaw and John Soteres and the Herbicide Resistant Weed Education Committee developed a block of educational materials that was made available on the web to members (and non-members) for training audiences on herbicide resistance.  There is also a desire to offer online Continuing Education credits for agricultural professionals viewing these materials.  Discussions with Penton Media are underway.
Website director David Kruger is redesigning the WSSA website.  Changes will include new graphics, a wider layout, adding a blog feature for communications to the President or other members, adding the capacity for committee webpages, and fully incorporating WeedImages into the website. 
Pat Clay has assumed duties as WSSA Representative for 2012-2014.
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